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Fall

CALENDAR

Daylight Savings Time Ends Nov. 2

Election Day Nov. 4

Veteran’s Day Nov. 11

Thanksgiving Nov. 27

Bradford Place Annual Meeting Jan. 13

Daylight Savings Time Starts Mar. 8

HELPFUL NUMBERS

Leawood Action Line 339 9112

Leawood City Hall 339 6700

Animal Control 642 5555, ext. 268

Police & Fire / Emergency 911

Police / Non Emergency 642 5555

Poison Control 1 800 222 1222

Leawood Pioneer Library 344 0250

Dept. of Motor Vehicles 826 1800

Voter Registration 782 3441

Deffenbaugh Disposal (Trash) 631 3300

KCP&L (Electric) 816 471 5275

KPL (Gas) 1 800 794 4780

Kansas City Star 816 234 4545

Homes Association Office 816 523 2440

Blue Valley School District 239 4000

Leawood Elementary School 239 6600

Leawood Middle School 239 5300

Blue Valley North 239 3000

Neighborhood News

Hi Neighbors! Welcome to The Bradford Place Bulletin,

our Homes Association newsletter which is published

semi annually, with Spring/Summer and Fall/Winter

issues. You can also find the newsletter and

neighborhood information online at www.haccd.org.

Suggestions and contributions of neighborhood news and

Leawood community information for the newsletter are

appreciated and encouraged. Please e mail submissions

to BradfordPlaceBulletin@gmail.com or give Janet Goss a

call at (913) 345 1146. Submissions will be reviewed and

printed as space allows.

Save The Date!

BRADFORD PLACE HOMES ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING

Tuesday January 13, 2009

7:00 P.M.

Leawood Elementary School Cafeteria

2400 W. 123
rd
Street

Leawood, KS
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2008 BOARD MEMBERS

President

Steve McComas 345 9755

Vice President/Treasurer

Kathy Gulledge 661 0308

Secretary/Directory

Peggy Reardon 491 5340

Alternate Secretary/Newsletter

Janet Goss 345 1146

Director/Grounds & Landscaping

Steve Kaster 469 0123

Director/Grounds & Landscaping

Kathy Robinson 338 1488

Economy Impacts Bradford Place Annual Dues

Dear Bradford Place Neighbor:

Several recent developments beyond our control prompt this letter. The recently renewed two year trash

contract with Deffenbaugh reflected a huge 38% increase in costs. Naturally, bids were solicited from

alternate vendors for our business and we found Deffenbaugh actually to be the lowest price. Every business

is being crippled by high fuel costs. Our other costs such as water, on call services for the irrigation and

electrical systems, mowing and management of the common areas have also seen significant increases.

Because of the numerous increases we have no choice but to raise our Bradford Place Annual Dues from

$525.00 to $725.00 in order to cover these totally unexpected and unpredictable costs. Please note, the

Annual Dues billing you will receive in November will not be due until January 15, 2009.

With this notice we are changing the Bradford Place Homes Association fiscal year from October 31 to a

calendar year of January 1 to December 31. Additionally, our Annual Meeting will be changed from a date in

the busy month of December to January 13, 2009 to encourage attendance and participation. It will be held

at the usual location of Leawood Elementary School. A notice of the meeting will be sent in December.

The Bradford Place Board of Directors would like to thank you for your cooperation, and we would like to

assure each homeowner that we are watching our collective funds very carefully.

Sincerely,

Stephen C. McComas

President, Bradford Place Homes Association

OUCH!

Welcome Neighbor! 

Please take a moment to update your directory and say

hello to our new neighbors:

Leonor & Jeff Stockwood from Lee’s Summit, MO

Daughters Bella (3 yrs.) and Sofia (4 yrs.)

12105 Pawnee

(913) 232 9396

jstockwood@kc.rr.com

Corinne & Jim Kirkham from San Bernardino, CA

12109 Pawnee

(913) 232 8408

jimkirkham@aol.com

corkirk@aol.com

If you’ve recently moved to the neighborhood,

please send your contact information to us at

BradfordPlaceBulletin@gmail.com. Information is not

printed without permission.
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LEAWOOD PIONEER LIBRARY MOVES TO

TEMPORARY LOCATION AT TOWN CENTER

The Leawood Pioneer Library closed its location at

4700 Town Center Drive on October 2 for construction

and expansion and is projected to reopen in the fall of

2009. A temporary location is located on the lower

level of Town Center Shopping Center (facing Roe) at

11832 Roe in the former Sharper Image store. Only

8,000 volumes of the library’s 76,000 volumes will be

available for checkout in the temporary space and

several programs and services (including story times,

youth programming and internet access) will be

affected as well.

For more information about these temporary

operational changes to the Leawood Pioneer Library,

please see www.jocolibrary.org, or contact the library

at 913 344 0240.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY LEAWOOD!

To celebrate its 60th birthday, Leawood has several

community events planned for November 7, 8 and 12.

There are too many details to print here so check out

the calendar at www.leawood.org/parks.

A festive parade with floats, clowns & even a couple

of airplanes will be held November 8. According to

the Leawood website, the event starts at 10:00 am.

from the City Park street to 117th Street, along

Tomahawk Creek Parkway. It concludes with an ice

skating party at the new ice skating rink (details

below) at Park Place. Be sure to check out the

Leawood web site for details on the other festivities!

OUTDOOR ICE SKATING RINK TO OPEN AT PARK

PLACE IN LEAWOOD

The Ice at Park Place is scheduled to open November

8. After the Leawood parade Saturday morning, Park

Place will host the after parade party. It will be a day

of family fun events with live music including Dino

O'Dell at 3 PM, complimentary caricature drawings

and face paintings, food vendors, drawings, a chance

to meet some of the Leawood parade participants and

more! The party goes on along Ash Street in Park

Place from 11:30 am to 4:30 pm. Ice Rink is open

from 11 am to 11 pm. Information provided by the

Park Place web site, www.destinationparkplace.com.

Visit www.haccd.org for 
more information about 

the Bradford Place Homes 
Association



The Bradford Place Bulletin Fall 2008 / Winter 2009

Page 4

YOUR “BIG CHANCE” TO SERVE ON THE BRADFORD PLACE BOARD

Two positions on the Bradford Place Homes Association Board will be up for renewal at the end of this year.

Board positions have a three year commitment. If you are interested in serving on the Board, please send an e

mail to BradfordPlaceBulletin@gmail.com or complete and return this form by November 30, 2008 to:

Bradford Place Homes Association – Nominating Committee

c/o HACCD

222 W. Gregory Blvd., Suite 201

Kansas City, MO 64114

Name: ________________________________________________________________

Address: ________________________________________________________________

Telephone: ________________________________________________________________

E Mail: ________________________________________________________________

Do you have expertise, (professionally, or as a hobby) that you could bring to a particular board position?

_________________________________________________________________________________
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Bradford Place is a Member of the N.A.T.S.
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